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Within the framework of the ADRIAMOVE project (English acronym  for ‘Development 

of sustainable mobility to improve electric transport in the Mediterranean Ionian area’), 

financed by the INTERREG - IPA ADRION 2021 - 2027 programme (web: 

https://adriamove.interreg-ipa-adrion.eu ), the second study day on sustainable urban 

mobility policies, strategies and actions implemented by the Municipality of Budva was 

held on last 17 June 2025 in Budva, Montenegro. The first study visit was held in Bari on 

28 May 2025.  

The delegation representing the Municipality of Fasano (Project Lead Partner) was 

composed by Project Manager Dr. Giuseppe Pugliese, from the Municipality's Public 

Works sector, and Dr. Gianmaria Latorre as a local stakeholder on behalf of the tour 

operator ‘Indigenus’.  

Also Professors Nunzio Angiola and Piervito Bianchi from the University of Foggia, 

Project Partner, were there from Apulia region. 

The Municipality of Budva, similarly to the Municipality of Fasano, has been 

experiencing a strong increase in the number of tourists in recent years, which 

therefore needs to be managed in terms of mobility and logistics, in order to make its  



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

impact more sustainable. This is one of the objectives the ADRIAMOVE project intends 

to manage. 


